
 

CITY OF HIGH POINT 
AGENDA ITEM 

 
Title:  Contract for Purchase of 3 Pierce Enforcer Fire Trucks  
From: Thomas Reid, Fire Chief Meeting Date: July 20, 2015 

Public Hearing: N/A Advertising Date 
Advertised By: 

N/A 
N/A 

Attachments: 
 

Formal Bid Recommendation Form 

 
 
PURPOSE:  
The High Point Fire Department is currently using two (2) 1998 American LaFrance Pumpers and a 1995 
HME/LTI Aerial Ladder that are in need of replacement due to age and hours. Using the Houston-Galveston 
Area Council (HGAC) cooperative contract,  the High Point Fire Department requests Council’s approval for 
the purchase of two (2) Pierce Enforcer Pumpers and one (1) Pierce Enforcer 105’ Aerial Ladder fire truck.   
 
BACKGROUND:  
In accordance with National Fire Protection Association (NFPA) 1901, Standard Automotive Fire Apparatus, 
the City of High Point adopted a 15 year Fleet Replacement Plan for fire apparatus. The Fire Department is 
currently using two (2) 1998 American LaFrance Pumpers which combined have well over 250,000 road miles 
and 20,000 pump/engine hours. The 1995 75’ HME/LTI Aerial Ladder has over 85,000 miles and 9500 pump 
hours. These apparatus are used daily for emergency response throughout the City and contracted agreement 
areas.  
 
Upon delivery of the new pumpers and aerial ladder, the 1998 American LaFrance Pumpers and the 1995 
HME/LTI Aerial Ladder will be transferred to reserve status. The three (3) Pierce apparatus have a purchase 
price of $1,699,674.00 which is itemized at $460,337.00 for each Pumper and $779,000.00 for the Aerial 
Ladder.  The expected delivery date ranges from 240 to 360 days for the new trucks. 
 
BUDGET IMPACT:   
Funding is available in the 2015-16 budget with proceeds from an installment financing contract that will be bid 
by the Financial Services Department in the next 90 days. 
 
RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED:  
The Fire Department recommends approval of the contract for the purchase of three (3) 2016 Pierce Enforcer 
fire trucks from Atlantic Emergency Solutions in the amount of $1,699,674.00 and that the appropriate City 
official be authorized to execute all necessary documents.   
 
 

 

 



 
 
 

 




